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Annex 4c

Expansion of the Mental Health Commissioning Pooled Budget 2009/10

Introduction

Section 75 of the National Health Service Act 2006 makes provision for partnership arrangements between NHS bodies and local authorities. In this instance this is by pooling commissioning budgets of both the Primary Care Trust (PCT) and Adult Social Care that currently fund services for people with mental health problems who are adults of working age.

A Mental Health Commissioning Pooled Budget has existed for three years and has been used to commission services from voluntary and community sector organizations. These arrangements have been of considerable benefit to users of voluntary and community sector services and their carers. In addition, these arrangements have allowed the County Council and the PCT to streamline processes and plan strategically to target services across the spectrum of health, social care and well-being for adults of working age affected by mental illness in the County. 

All partners involved in both the commissioning and provision of mental health services have agreed The Oxfordshire Mental Health Strategy 2007-12. This recommended the completion of a commissioning strategy to underpin the plan. In line with this a Mental Health Needs Assessment and an engagement exercise were carried out in the second quarter of 2008.

Reasons for expanding the Commissioning Pooled Budget

The Oxfordshire Mental Health Strategy 2007-12 aims to improve the experience of adults with mental health problems by completing a commissioning strategy for health and social care. This will ensure that the appropriate vehicle for delivery of joint commissioning is in place. 

It is proposed that this Commissioning Pooled Budget be expanded from April 2009 to include all non-forensic services addressing the health, social care and well being needs of working age adults living with mental health problems. 

An expanded Commissioning Pooled Budget will better meet the needs of people living with mental health problems in Oxfordshire through giving greater scope for improving care  pathways and alignment of resources to meet service users’ and carers’ needs.

Benefits of an enlarged Commissioning Pooled Budget

An enlarged Commissioning Pooled Budget will bring significantly increased resources to bear on the revised strategic priorities. It will:

1. Enable the PCT as lead commissioner to commission services that will be delivered through more responsive services with improved integrated care pathways. These will focus on enhancing recovery for service users, ensuring support for them and their carers and emphasise the need for care being provided closer to home.

2. Give much greater flexibility in the redesign and commissioning of services

3. Revise governance arrangements so as to deliver the same level of accountability but in a way that will better support joint working.

Budget Changes   

The current value of the Local Authority contribution to the PCT Mental Health Pool for 2009/10 is £2.122m. The proposed additional contributions to the extended pool are:
	Service budgets to be included
	Proposed budget for 2009/10

	Contribution to the OBMH Pool
	£2.653m

	Adults at Risk
	£0.375m

	Residential Services
	£0.966m

	External Home Support
	£1.139m

	Approved Social Workers Increments
	£0.136m

	Total
	£5.269m


The total Local Authority contribution to the Mental Health Commissioning Pooled Budget for 2009/10 will be £7.391m.
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